STRATEGIC PLANNING COUNCIL

MINUTES

Thursday, September 6, 2007, 3:30 p.m.

Brookhaven Gymnasium – Alumni Room

IN ATTENDANCE

Dr. Louis Attinasi, Joanne E. Braxton, Dr. Marvin Bright, Dr. Philip Christensen, William F. Connors, Jr., Andrew Fawcett, Dr. Candice Foley,  Anindita Ghosh, Dr. Tina Good, Dr. Allen Jacobs, Dr. Roslin Khan, Dr. Jeffery Kluewer, Yichao Li, Dr. June Ohrnberger, Mary Reese, Gary Ris, Charles K. Stein

Vice President Braxton welcomed the members of the Strategic Planning Council and asked everyone to introduce themselves.

Vice President Braxton then asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes of the June 21, 2007 meeting. Being none, the minutes were accepted.

Strategic Planning Council members were reminded of the 2007–2008 SPC meeting dates, which were distributed at the May 24, 2007 meeting.

Vice President Stein then proceeded to update the members of the SPC on the 2007–2008 budget. He informed the SPC that the college received $10,000 more than it had requested, but that the money had been allocated to areas differing from those in the request. The original budget had been submitted with an anticipated $260-per-student increase in full-time tuition. The Board of Trustees approved a budget on 8/23/07 that included a tuition increase of $156. He indicated that students will receive refunds later this month. There is still an imbalance, and the College will have to delay some expenditures for personnel. Positions to be filled immediately are an animal caretaker and a professional assistant. Other positions will be phased in, depending upon other expenditure levels. It is hoped that all positions will be filled this year.

The 2008–2009 budget memo will be going out on 10/1/07. It is important to recognize that what occurs at SPC meetings is vital to the preparation of the budget. The Council coordinates the budget through the Strategic Plan.  

Gary Ris stated that budgetary considerations should relate to the institutional goals as well as to the strategic goals. It was mentioned that Middle States wanted to see institutional goals listed separately from strategic goals. Vice President Stein stated that a reprioritization of budgetary requests would probably be required. 
Dr. Kluewer said that the $750,000 imbalance, hopefully, would be made up for in turnover savings; e.g., savings if a full professor retires and is replaced by someone at an instructor’s level. 

Vice President Braxton discussed the Enrollment Projections Process document compiled by Jim Lagonegro. The members of the SPC were asked to review the document and provide input to Lorraine Chiapperino by September 13.  

Dr. Kluewer stated that the faculty is told that the budget process drives class cancellations, after which classes are then added. Vice President Stein responded that several factors determine whether or not classes are cancelled. Vice President Braxton informed that there is a BOT policy regarding the minimum number of students enrolled, i.e., twelve. The Executive Deans, however, have the authority to run a course with fewer than twelve students. Dr. Christensen had developed a detailed cancellation policy, which was sent to the Board. This policy considers a number of factors, such as, (1) Is a course required in the 3rd or 4th semester for a major? (if so, the course will run) and (2) Is the course being offered on only one or two campuses? Vice President Braxton will send a copy of the cancellation policy and the administrative policy to the SPC. Dean Connors stated that he ran a course that was required for graduation and for transfer to another institution. Drew Fawcett stated that marketing efforts have been pushed into the major enrollment periods because 60–70% of students tend to enroll later in the process. Gary Ris advised that there is concern from Student Services about keeping courses open too long before canceling them. Executive Dean Connors said that classes will be cancelled no later than one week before the start of classes. Vice President Braxton stated that we already have the process in place, which had been circulated for review and input. The process incorporates using enrollment projections for building the master course schedule. Dr. Khan suggested stripping classes as a way of getting students to pay their tuition, thereby avoiding the need to cancel classes. 

Drs. Good, Jacobs and Attinasi provided an update on the CAPIE workshops, which were conducted for approximately 15 units. Goals and objectives for the units are established and follow-up will be done to assist units with assessment.  Drs. Good, Jacobs, and Attinasi are working on identifying college units and will establish a timeframe for the units to conduct their assessment. Templates for developing unit assessment plans are being made to ensure a consistent reporting format. There will be two templates: one for units and one for programs.  Vice President Braxton stated that we need to have a plan for assessing units through 2011. Dr. Good stated that the “CAPIE Team” will contact units to schedule workshops or that, if desired, units may request one.
Dr. Attinasi spoke about Key Performance Indicators—measures that are used either by themselves or with other indicators. Drew Fawcett suggested that endowments be included as a Key Performance Indicator. Dr. Kluewer suggested that measuring student success should also be included as a Key Performance Indicator, and it was discussed that a model for defining student success by means other than graduation rates will be developed.

The meeting was concluded at 5 p.m.

